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March 17, 2020


The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci:

This letter transmits a COVID-19 Plan for Isolation, Quarantine and Recovery Sites, as called for by the emergency COVID-19 supplemental appropriation Ordinance 19066, Section 8, Proviso P1 and a proposed motion that would, if enacted, acknowledge receipt of the report.  The plan describes the County’s approach to security, communications, and services associated with the COVID-19 (novel coronavirus) isolation, quarantine and recovery sites.

Following my March 1 Proclamation of Emergency in response to COVID-19, the King County Council appropriated funding through Ordinance 19066 to purchase an area motel and site modular units to be used to isolate patients in recovery as well as those in active treatment. The accompanying report describes key operational plans for how the County will secure those sites, communicate with stakeholders, and provide services to individuals at the sites.

This work furthers the goal of the King County Strategic Plan to improve the health and well-being of people in our community. Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance.

If your staff have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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